    Therfield Parish Council
Parish Clerk Helen Stubbings
Therfieldclerk2@gmail.com
Chairman Andy Osbourne
Draft Minutes of Therfield Parish Council held on Tuesday 8th March 2022 at 7.30pm at Therfield Chapel.
Present: Cllrs; C Close, J Duncan, L Laing, A Osbourne (Chair) D Whitby and S Whitby.
In attendance: H Stubbings (Clerk) Cllr S Jarvis, Robert Law & Colin Smith; Conservators, and three members of the public.
	1.03.22
	To receive apologies for absence.                       Cllr G Morris
	

	2.03.22
	To receive Members Declarations of Interest.               None
	

	3.03.22
	To approve the Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on11th January 2022 and to authorise the Chairman to sign them as a true record. 
The Minutes were proposed by Cllr L Laing seconded by Cllr S Whitby – resolved.
	

	4.03.22
	Matters Arising not appearing on the agenda
a) Litter pick & tree planting from 10am on the 12th March.
b) Website training to take place when the new Clerk is appointed, date tbc.
c) To confirm Jubilee events. JD has arrangements in hand; a letter to the Conservators requesting the use of the pub green will be sent.                 
DW will obtain quotes for fireworks.
Subject to the state of the beacon basket the beacon will be lit. The PC will also apply for the free gas beacon.              
JD will research commemorative gifts for children up to 16 years.
d) To confirm Community lunch dates; 13th April; restricted to 30 people at the Chapel & 1st June, in the garden of the Chapel.
e) Siting of no parking signs – the letter of indemnity between the Parish Council and Conservator’s has been signed and appropriate locations agreed. The cost of fixing posts was discussed and alternative quotes will be obtained. 
f) Update on new Councillor – no uptake at present.
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	5.03.22

	Chairman’s Report. 
March report circulated to Councillors and to uploaded onto website and hub.
	

	6.03.22
       a)
       b)
       
       c)
	To invite Members of the Public to address the meeting.
It was reported that there were redundant road signs left behind on Mill Lane.

A parishioner commented that they felt the some of the wording in the Greens Workshop commentary was unfortunate.

Vehicles had been seen and got stuck on the f-p track by water tower, which is private land. The police had been called 
	
AO


	8.03.22

	To accept the RFO’s Finance Report and procedural documents, including Assets Register, Risk Review, Internal Controls.
The Assets Register, Risk Review and Internal Controls documents had been circulated to the Council for approval. DW proposed and AO 2nd that the documents be adopted - resolved
It was noted that the cost of cutting the play-park grass may need to be increased. 
	


	9.03.22
	To approve payments for March, including; Dog bin emptying, Clerk’s salary, T Sharp fee, Dodkins.                            Total expenditure of £854.38
Proposed by LL, 2nd SW - resolved.
	

	19.03.22

	Update on appointment of Clerk.(taken with no public present)
Two people were interviewed for the role, both with excellent credentials. 
It was agreed that the Chair would offer the post to one of the candidates and contact the second applicant. AO to inform Council of outcome.
	

AO

	10.03.22
	To discuss matters relating to the play-park.
AO proposed to accept the Proludic quote for a 2m surface trampoline; the cheapest quote of £7,065. 90, this will mainly be funded by S106 monies and the PC 2nd LL – resolved. 
The contractor will be asked to look at the bearing on roundabout.
	

AO


	07.03.22
	To discuss matters relating to the Heath and Greens. 
Mr Colin Smith reported that he was encouraged by the report.
A discussion took place about how many cuts should take place and by whom and the quotes received.The Parish Council could take responsibility of cutting to enable the reclamation of VAT. 
The Conservators reported that the Queen Victoria war memorial is to be repaired. Repairs to the foot path on pub green would be in next year’s budget.
The Clerk was asked to instruct Bullard’s to commence cutting of the play park, churchyard and to confirm the cost of cutting Hay Green and Hoops Lane
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	11.03.22

	To discuss matters relating Foot Paths and Parish Paths Partnership.
The trees that have recent fallen down in the storms along the Boat have already been cleared up. 
Tree trunks have been placed in some areas to prevent vehicle access. 
	





	12.03.22
	To discuss matters relating to highways including speed survey.
DW reported that Drivesafe was moving forward, volunteers will be contacted by the police. DW has been trained as lead volunteer.
Highways; the ditches and gullies along Police Row have been cleared, it is hoped that the property know as Garfield will no longer be subject to flooding. 
The speed camera in Barley was funded by Police and Crime Commissioner.
It was reported that the sign on New Road entering Therfield by the Causeway was rotten.
	



	13.03.22
	To discuss any Planning applications.
a) Tuthill; small amendments. Objections remain the same. Send letter in hard copy. cc Gerald Morris - resolved
b) Pavilion: awaiting plans to be published. The Parish Council have been informed of an open event at the pavilion to look at the proposals. 
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	14.03.22
SJ       a)  
	To discuss matters relating to North Herts and Herts CC.
Cllr Jarvis reported that all relevant items had already been covered.
	


	15.03.22
	To receive matters for report and or referral to next agenda (Information only)           Fireworks, children’s gifts
	

	16.03.22
	Note correspondence received.
JD & AO had received a letter from Mr M Sterland about the new hub. The hub is an extension of the parish council website as stated in all previous communication and is not promoted as a threat to any private google group.
	




	17.03.22
	Date of next meetings – 3rd May, 12th July, 13th September, 8th November.
	


                            The meeting closed at 9.22pm
Our Heath is the home of the Pasque Flower
